Minnesota Statewide Independent Living Council

Minutes 
September 8, 2022, 9:00 to 2:30 p.m.
The meeting was held in person and using Zoom.  The in-person meeting was held at State Services for the Blind, 2200 University Ave West, Suite # 240, St Paul, MN 55114.  Roby Block, Chairwoman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. with a quorum present:  
Members Present:  Brian Baker, Robyn Block, Paulo Matheus Carvalho Chaves de Castro, Joe Dailey, Bonnie Danberry, Deborah Gleason, Gloria LaFriniere, Karen Larson, Stephen Larson, Linda Lingen, Larry Lura, Mohamed Mourssi Alfash, Tom Reed, Judy Sanders, Julia Washenberger
Guest Present:  Heather Stillwell, SEMCIL staff                         Staff Present:  Jo Erbes, Coordinator

Members Absent:  Lisa Harvey, Haley Kimmet                           Member Excused:  Rosalie Eisenreich

Ex Officio Members Present:  Brad Westerlund, Ed Letcher  Ex Officio Member Absent:  David Fenley

Approve the Agenda – Judy Sanders made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Joseph Dailey seconded the motion.  The motion carried by voice vote.  
Approve the August 11, 2022 minutes – Tabled until the October meeting. 

DEED/VRS Update – Brad Westerlund reported that DEED/VRS documented to ACL that MNSILC will have carry forward funds for fiscal year ending September 30, 2022.  Staff will be moving into the new office and determining when people will be in the office.  

SSB Update – Ed Letcher reported that providing service is down from pre-Covid.  Resource development is now fully staffed. 

MCD Update – Ed Letcher, Mohamed Mourssi Alfash, Julie Washenberger, Larry Lura staffed the MCD booth at the state fair. They noted there were lots of great questions, excitement about posters created by artists with disabilities and a lot of educators stopping at the booth. 
SRC – G Update – Linda Lingen noted the SRC – G is seeking new members.  VRS must spend 15% of rehab funding on students.

SRC – B Update – Judy Sanders noted the SRC – B meets every other month.  They have very active committee participation.  They advise SSB about how they can deliver services to seniors and that seniors want opportunities to increase their independence.
NCIL Conference –Rosalie Eisenreich, Brian Baker, Gloria LaFriniere, Stephen Larson, Heather Stillwell (SEMCIL staff) attended the NCIL Conference in person.  They provided a Power Point presentation about their experiences and visits with the Minnesota Congressional delegation.  Julia Washenberger, Tom Reed, and Deborah shared their experiences attending the virtual NCIL Conference. 
Ratify Executive Committee Actions – 
· MNSILC meeting location for October 1, 2022 through September 30, 2023.  After discussion about hosting meetings at a hotel or State Services for the Blind, Judy Sanders made the motion that MNSILC will host meetings at State Services for the Blind.  Karen Larson seconded the motion and the motion carried by voice vote.  There was discussion about ordering lunches and asking members to provide $10 per lunch or bring their own.  Meeting in person is encouraged.  Meetings will be held hybrid for the immediate future. 
· MNSILC calendar of meetings – MNSILC will meet the second Thursday of the month, except February or July from 9:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.   A calendar of meetings for October 1, 2022 through September 20, 2023 was presented.  Joseph Daley made the motion to approve the calendar presented.  Larry Lura seconded the motion. The motion carried by voice vote.  
· Representative on SRC – G – Linda Lingen’s term on SRC – G expires on January 2, 2023.  Deborah Gleason and Stephen Larson volunteered to represent MNSILC on the SRC – G.  Council members voted that MNSILC recommend Stephen Larson to apply to represent MNSILC on the SRC – G.  The vote carried
Public Comments – There were not public comments.  

Conference Updates – Brian Baker reported the in-person conference has been suspended.  There is no cancellation fee with the hotel.  The hotel has been notified.   There conference will be a virtual conference.  The date has not been selected.  The intent is to host the conference over 3 days with 4 sessions per day.  Seven of the presenters have agreed to participate in the virtual conference.  Allan Bergman, keynote speaker had not purchased his airline tickets, so his contract will be revised for the three presentations over 2 days.  The registration process will be revised. The registration fee will be $55 for the 12 sessions.  Council members will be free, they will need to register.  Brian Baker was thanked for all his efforts with the conference planning.  
Committee Reports – 

· Advocacy Committee – Deborah Gleason gave the Advocacy Committee report.  She noted that Rosalie Eisenreich will present information about advocacy to the committee.  The committee is looking at alternative dates to better meet the needs of the committee.  

· Finance Committee – Bonnie Danberry, Treasurer, presented the MCIL staff contract budget and the MNSILC budget for the Federal Fiscal Year – October 1, 2022 through September 30, 2023.  Judy Sanders made the motion to approve the MNSILC FFY 2022 – 2023 budget as presented.  Larry Lura seconded the motion.  The motion carried on voice vote.  Judy Sanders made the motion to approve the MCIL staff contract for FFY 2022 – 2023.  Joseph Dailey seconded the motion.  The motion carried on voice vote.

· Outreach Committee – no report  
Training Opportunities for the Council – Robyn Block asked council members for suggestions for training. Training council members is included in the SPIL and in the Rehabilitation Act. Suggested speakers and topics included deaf and hard of hearing services, Shelley Madore - Olmstead Implementation Office; Colleen Weick – Governor’s Council on Developmental Disabilities; state agency transition service representative; invite SSB and VRS to talk about their youth council; PACER Center; MN Council on Disability (MCD); and center staff who work with people who have various disabilities.  It was suggested an ad hoc committee be formed to look at options and how to incorporate a variety of disabilities. 
SPIL Time Line/Location – Judy Sanders made a motion to have a draft SPIL ready for publication by February 28th.  Linda Lingen seconded the motion.  The motion carried by voice vote.

Judy Sanders moved to hold a public hearing on April 10th.  Joseph Dailey seconded the motion.  The motion carried on voice vote.  

Next Meeting – The next council meeting is scheduled for October 19th from 9 a.m. to 12:00 noon.  There is SPIL discussion meetings scheduled from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  On October 18th there is a SPIL discussion meeting from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Staff from deaf and hard of hearing services will be invited to make a presentation on October 19th.  

Adjourn - The agenda was completed. The meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, Brian Baker, Secretary
Recorded by Jo Erbes, Coordinator
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